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July 16, 2024

Pender County Utilities (Anthony Colon),

This document shall serve as a verification of available wastewater capacity for Pender
County utilities. This capacity is currently available in full through a previously established
interlocal agreement between Pender County Utilities and the Town of Burgaw. Said
agreement establishes the right of Pender County to use up to 750 thousand GPD. Securing
the ability to provide services as needed.

When any project moves further into the design and permitting process, a capacity
reservation agreement will be required with the town, and the expiration date of this
agreement will be 36 months from the date of issuance and will run parallel with the state
permitting process.

When any proposed project attends the Pender County Technical Review Committee (TRC)
for the anticipated development, the town will need to be notified, and a representative of
the town is required to participate in the TRC process. All wastewater plans will be reviewed
by the town’s consultant, and the developer will be invoiced for the engineering plan review
fees associated with the wastewater permitting process.

All taps and procedures must be in compliance with state and local regulations. The town
must be notified of any taps planned for the Town of Burgaw wastewater lines, and a town
representative must be on site and observing the tap.

If you have any questions regarding the request, please call (910) 663-3450.

Sincerely,

Ron Meredith

Planning Director



